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MEMORANDUM FOR All USAG Daegu Units/Organizations 
 
SUBJECT: Area IV Fire Extinguisher servicing and replacement 
 
 
1. This memorandum provides all tenant units and organizations with information on servicing 
and replacement of fire extinguishers.  
 
2. The USAG Daegu Fire Department will provide annual inspections of all facility fire 
extinguishers, each unit facility manager is responsible for ensuring serviceability and 
monthly fire extinguisher inspections. All replacement and servicing costs are the 
responsibility of each tenant unit and organization. The USAG Daegu Fire & Emergency 
Services is not funded, nor authorized to provide replacement fire extinguishers. 

 
3. Fire Extinguishers require hydrostatic testing every 12 years. The only Department of 
Transportation (DOT) approved hydrostatic testing facility in Korea is the Sin Yang Oxygen 
Company in Seoul. Due to the service cost, USAG Daegu recommends to replace 
extinguishers as needed or when hydrostatic testing is required.  

 
4. Recommended local vendors for Factory Mutual (FM) and Underwriters Laboratory (UL) 
approved fire extinguishers are below: 
 

a. Osan GSA Store, email: osan.servmart@gsa.gov DSN: 784-8599 or +82-31-661-8599 
 

b. Osan Grainger Store, DSN: 784-1682 
 

c. Woojin High Tech Co LTD, Chungcheong Nam-Do, +82-41-556-0118 (AMEREX 
Extinguisher) 

 
d. K&A Trading Corp, Ulsan City, +82-52-269-5119 (AMEREX Extinguisher) 

 
5. The point of contact for this memorandum is Mr. Sin, Ik Chu, Assistant Prevention Chief, 
USAG Daegu, DSN: 763-4703 or Cell: 010-5054-1970 or email: ikchu.sin.ln@mail.mil. 

 

 

 

 
                                     MICHAEL P. DIEHL 
   Chief, Fire & Emergency Services  
   USAG Daegu     
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